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My first year as President of the Narre South Lions Netball club has been a fantastic 
experience so far and I have to give a special thank you to our existing committee who 
have supported me in my role as President being Katherine Sheedy, Donna Fox, Grant 
Fox, Alex Gammeri, Liz Palmer, Roger Palmer, Allison Trotter, Amy Webster, Kris Tatt, 
Sharyn Rogerson, Nicole Atkinson, Marylin Allison. 
 
I would also like to give a special mention to Roger Palmer (previous President of 
Netball) for all his help and continued support of hand over of the President role. 
 
2015 has seen a huge growth in the club with 29 Junior and 5 Social teams currently 
playing at Casey Association. 
 
We have started at the very base of the Netball age by introducing the Net Set Go 
program at our club and in our first season alone we have 21 new members at the club 
starting as young as 5 years old.  
 
Our Autumn season saw Green Lions, Indigo Lions, Fuchsia Lions, Pearl Lions, Peach 
Lions, Orange Lions and Red Lions all make it to the finals, with Pearl and Fuchsia Lions 
bringing home the Premiership Trophy. This is a huge amount of teams making it as far 
as possible in the competition. A huge success with the contribution of our wonderful  
coaches. 
 
We continue to develop our players further by pushing our teams to the top sections 
played at Casey Association. We have also continued with our support and developing 
our coaches even further with a number of coach clinics throughout the year. So far most 
of our coaches have attended the coaches workshop at Casey Association and we have 
also had Inspire Sports Group come to our training venue to support and guide our 
coaches with special drills. 
 
We currently have 4 coaches at our club being Coach mentored by Jade Heinrich current 
Captain and Player of VNL side North East Blaze and also the Casey Development 
Officer, this will see our developing Coaches further their skills to develop our players to 
the highest standard.  
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This year we have increased the number of representative teams with one U11 team, two 
U13 teams, two U15 teams and one U17 team, to represent our club. 
 
We have been to 3 Tournaments so far this year being the Waverley District, Casey U11 
and Banyule District Netball Club tournament, with another 4 tournaments to go. 
 
Our U11 Rep teams have been undefeated at all previous tournaments and playing their 
first ever finals at the Banyule and Districts Tournament taking the Premiership. Our U13 
team has made finals twice now at the Waverley Districts Tournament and taking the 
runners up finalist trophy, and just missing out in the semi-finals at Banyule. 
 
Furthermore to develop our players we have started to look at the SEFNL and have found 
a way to help our players play at the highest standard in our area by forming a pathway 
into this League with Hampton Park, players will be able to try out for this League with 
any club they intend to and it would be great to see the new skills learnt at this level and 
bring this back to our club.  
 
Finally I would like to thank our Coaches, Team Managers, Parents and Supporters of our 
club for your continued support. Also to all our players keep persisting to be the best you 
can be. 
 
 
 
Regards, 
 
Sabrina Gammeri 
President Netball 
Narre South Lions Football and Netball Club 
 


